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STATE OF MINNESOTA

Office of Minnesota Secretary of State

Steve Simon

	May 12, 2020

To:        All Minnesota County Attorneys, County Auditors, Election Directors and Officials                                            
	

	Re:  
	Voter Assistance Allowed Under Voting Rights Act 


Dear County Attorney, County Auditor or Election Director or Official,:


I write to provide you notice that a Consent Order has been issued by a Minnesota District Court and an Opinion of the Minnesota Attorney General, clarifying the legal rights of voters to obtain assistance by a person of the voter’s choice. Copies of both are attached.  


Pursuant to the Voting Rights Act, “[a]ny voter who requires assistance to vote by reason of blindness, disability, or inability to read or write may be given assistance by a person of the voter’s choice, other than the employer or agent of that employer or officer or agent of the voter’s union.”  52 U.S.C. § 10508 (emphasis added).  Courts have found that state law provisions seeking to place any further restrictions on a voter’s choice for an assistor are preempted by the VRA.  Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law, and Order (Oct. 23, 2018), State of Minnesota v. Dai Thao, 62-CR-18-927; OCA-Greater Houston v. Texas, 867 F.3d 604, 607 (5th Cir. 2017).   


The Consent Decree declares that the VRA preempts two restrictions in Minnesota law.  Specifically, Minn. Stat. 204C.15, subd. 1, prohibits a candidate for election from assisting a voter and prohibits any person from assisting more than three voters in an election.  Because these provisions narrow the rights guaranteed by Section 208 of the VRA, they are preempted and unenforceable. 

 
All election materials prepared and provided by your office should be consistent with the attached Order and Opinion.  It is likewise important that your office use up-to-date materials in training election judges and for posting at election sites.  


Thank you for your attention to this matter.    

Sincerely,

/s/ Bibi Black
BIBI BLACK

General Counsel
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